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I refer to petition 4233-25, lodged with the Legislative Assembly on 16 September 2025 
about reinstating Mount Nebo Road as a state-controlled road. 

I can confirm Mount Nebo Road was demained in 1994, when it transitioned from a state­
controlled road to a local government road. 

Under the Transport Infrastructure Act 1994, the Queensland Government applies the 
following criteria when determining whether a road should be declared as state-controlled: 
• the road has national or state significance 
• the road links to major centres and regions within the state or adjoining state 
• the road is part of the national highway 
• the road carries traffic of strategic function or has strategic value from a network 

perspective and is the most appropriate route for that traffic 
• the road provides access to principal terminals of other transport modes, where the 

termina ls are of strategic importance 
• state control of the road is essential for economic development of a given region and 

Queensland as a whole. 

While I acknowledge the concerns raised by the petitioners, Mount Nebo Road does not 
meet the criteria above. As such, the Queensland Government has no plans to reinstate 
Mount Nebo Road as a state-controlled road. I am advised by the Department of Transport 
and Main Roads that this information was previously provided to the principal petitioner, 
Mr Lincoln Hudson , in response to correspondence received in 2020. 

It is important to note my department is only responsible for the intersection of Mount Nebo 
Road with the state-controlled Mount Glorious Road and does not undertake maintenance 
activities along Mount Nebo Road . 



For any maintenance requests, or matters relating to the ownership of Mount Nebo Road, 
petitioners are encouraged to contact the relevant local government authority: 

• Moreton Bay City Council at www.moretonbay.qld .gov.au/Home, or by telephone on 
3205 0555 

• Brisbane City Council at www.brisbane.qld .gov.au, or by telephone on 3403 8888. 

I trust this information is of assistance. 

Yours sincerely 

b J M: c.Xe,\~ 

BRENT MICKELBERG MP 
Minister for Transport and Main Roads 


